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February 5, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit legislation that would expand the existing regional collaboration model for small contractors and suppliers (SCS) certification in King County. Towards this objective, King County and Seattle Community College District 6 have finalized an interlocal agreement under which the County will provide small business certification services to Seattle Community College District 6. The Port of Seattle and Sound Transit are already signatories to a similar agreement for regional service per Ordinances 17050 and 17314, respectively.

This collaborative model demonstrates our commitment to work jointly with other jurisdictions, regional organizations and the private sector to deliver high quality customer service to the residents of King County, consistent with the King County Strategic Plan. The regional certification service will use a single application and common certification standards to determine the eligibility of a small business to participate on either King County or Seattle Community College District 6 contracts. It will also employ a common online directory of certified SCS firms for easy use by prime contractors. The inclusion of Seattle Community College District 6 as a partner for regional certification service with the County further supports a seamless and single-point of SCS certification. 

The interlocal agreement negotiated with the Seattle Community College District 6 is enclosed as Attachment A to the proposed ordinance. This document has undergone legal review through the Prosecuting Attorney Office and Seattle Community College District 6 legal counsel; both have confirmed acceptance of its terms and conditions. The interlocal agreement defines services and the allocation of costs dependent on the number of parties to the agreement.

The interlocal agreement is also a key element of my procurement reform initiative, launched via Executive Order Con 7-12 in March 2010. The initiative focuses on making it easier for firms to do business with King County by reducing cycle time for procurements and increasing opportunities for small businesses. 

The expansion of this regional collaboration model for small business certification is a noteworthy demonstration of our vision for building lasting regional partnerships. Our goal is to continue expanding this one-stop certification model to other jurisdictions.

If you have any questions regarding this regional collaboration model for small business certification, or the interlocal agreement with Seattle Community College District 6, 
please contact Ken Guy, Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at 
206-263-9254.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine 
King County Executive
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